
SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES 

May 14, 1991 


~ Regular meeting of the waterboro Board of Selectmen. 

PRESENT: Chm. Robert C. Fay, John C. Monteith, Dennis G. Abbott. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

VICTUALER'S LICENSE HEARING: Chm. Fay opened up the hearing. Board 
voted and approved the following: 
Roge's Restaurant Tony's Sub Shop Waterboro House of Pizza 
Heath's Variety Store Abbott's General Store Grave's General Store 
Merrill's Country Store Brunetti's Restaurant Country Tyme 
Lee's Dairy Curl Peppercorn Restaurant 

SHERIFF'S DEPT.: Don Martin, John Winslow, Dawn Tilton, Carole 
Cochrane, Andrea Lefevbre represented Parks & Rec. Game Warden Mark 
Warren and Dep. Breen Savage and Constable Chauncey Gerry was also 
present. John Winslow presented the Board the hours proposed by Parks 
& Rec. The cost of a deputy will be $11.17 per hour without a car and 
if a car is required it will be $.30 per mile. Dep. Savage feels if a 
deputy is seen then there will not be a problem. The only problem is 
to have a deputy there early because if he gets there and there are 
already illegal parked cars then it will be an up hill battle to get 
the owners to move the cars. Also feels that the Town should have 
parking fines to generate money back to the Town. Could also have the 
deputy serve as Town constable and could also have the same officer 
for the summer. Chauncey Gerry feels the most crucial time is 2-5:30 
p.m. Suggests having the deputy work 10-5:30 or 6 p.m. and 10-5 p.m. 
on holiday weekends and only spot check during the week. Chuck Binette 
feels the problem will be in the morning when the parking spaces are 
gone. Dep. Savage also stated that if the deputy has a car he can be 
used elsewhere in the Town. Mark Warren stated that the state has 
problems with restrictions if any are put on to control the use of the 
lake. If there is a parking problem okay, but if it is being used to 
control boats on the lake then the State has a problem with it. 
Chauncey asked if residents are not utilizing the picnic area can 
nonresidents be able to use it. Chm. Fay told Parks & Rec. members 
that they will have to go through Town Meeting to get approval of any 
changes in the parking spaces. Mark Warren stated that the wardens' 
service jurisdiction is on the water only, once they leave the water 
not under their jurisdiction. Chm. Fay would like the deputy 16 hours 
on weekends. Dep. Savage also told the Board that the Sheriff 
Department will address the speeding on Route 5 in front of the 
campground. Dwayne Morin suggested having one side for resident 
parking and the other side for nonresident parking. The Board will 
have Karen Lovell review the contract from another Town and the 
Sheriff Dept. and draft a contract between the Town and the Sheriff 
Dept. 
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MIKE MALINKY: Mike represented the Youth League in requesting 
permission to build a concession stand at Friendship Park, this will 
not cost the Town any money. The Board gave permission for the 
concession stand to be built and to waive the building permit fee. 

DANA BLACKBURN: Someone in Blackburn's Campground wanted a telephone 
installed but needed a permit. Saco River will not hook up without 
permit from the Town. The permit needs to be signed by the CEO. The 
Board asked Dwayne to discuss this with the CEO office. 

DWAYNE MORIN: Dwayne discussed with the Board a letter that he has 
received from Charles Thornton. Dwayne has discussed this with Atty. 
Karen Lovell and she stated that the research will cost approximately 
$2,000. if she does it. The Board vtoe that this information 
requested comes under the Town's Staff Research and Investigation 
Services Policy and that Karen Lovell should be responsible for 
getting the information requested. The Board also voted that a 
deposit should be made before any gathering of information is started. 

The Board went into Executive Session at 8:45 p.m. to discuss 
personnel matters. 

The Board came out of Executive Session at 9:00 p.m. and went back 
into regular session. 

tEJ Board signed the warrant for payment of bills and payroll. 

Approved: -----+T------------------




